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My Lunch With Tariq by Rabbi Joel Mishkin 

 

 I recently met Tariq Sharif for lunch. Tariq has been the representative of the Old Bridge 

Islamic Mosque at our annual Interfaith Thanksgiving Service. Since I came to Old Bridge, we have 

had gatherings at our synagogue and a variety of nearby churches. However, we have never had the 

Mosque as our host in the ten years that I have been the rabbi at Congregation Beth Ohr. When Alice 

Brown, who helps plan our service, told me about the Mosque’s invitation I wanted to meet with 

Tariq and learn more about his denomination of Islam and have the chance to get to know him better. 

 

 Suffice it to say, it was a most positive lunch. Before we spoke about the details of the up-

coming service, we had a chance to share our own personal stories. Tariq is a native of Baltimore, 

Maryland.  He, his wife and two children, practice Ahmadiyya Islam, a strain of Islam that is progres-

sive and welcoming. They have lived and worked in New Jersey for many years. 

 

  The Ahmadiyya Muslim Community is part of a global network with branches in over 200 

countries and its membership is in tens of millions. It is a peace-loving community that believes in 

and acts upon its principle of ‘Love for All, Hatred for None,’ a principle that reflects the essence of 

Islam. I have invited Tariq to attend our Friday evening service on September 20th on Zoom so that he 

might tell us a bit more about his faith and about the plans for this year’s Thanksgiving Service. With 

all of the ongoing tensions and challenges in the Middle East, a strong attendance by the members of 

our community at this year’s gathering would signal that we are interested in maintaining good rela-

tions with our Islamic neighbors in Old Bridge. We also believe that the Interfaith Service can be a 

collaborative and positive event as members of various faiths and faith practices come together to 

learn more about each other and to give thanks for community fellowship. 

 

I hope many of you will choose to join us for both the September 20th service and the Inter-

faith Service. 

September 2024—Av/Elul 5784 



 

From the President’s Desk 

 

Phil Rabinowitz 

 

The Jewish Federation in the Heart of New Jersey is holding a    

Community event to remember the horrible attack on Israel by Hamas on 

Sunday, October 6
th
. Congregation Beth Ohr is one of 22 Jewish organiza-

tions supporting this event as we approach the one-year anniversary. You 

should have received an email from the Federation about this program, and 

you must register for this event in advance.  

The High Holiday Season is only five weeks away, and we will gather 

in our beautiful sanctuary to celebrate and pray together. I urge you to join 

us in person this year in the Synagogue to experience the spiritual feeling of 

Community. The Yizkor Book letter and Registration forms for High Holiday 

Seats were mailed to you. The High Holiday raffle, a Fundraising event, has 

been cancelled, but another Fundraiser will be planned in its place. Zahava 

Fried is excited to join us again as our High Holiday Cantor. She will be con-

ducting two Zoom sessions before the High Holidays to teach us new tunes. 

These sessions are planned for Tuesday, September 17
th
, and Tuesday,  

October 8
th
, at 11:00 AM.   

The Gala Journal event, our main fundraiser, will take place on Sun-

day, October 27
th
 starting at 11:00 AM. We will be celebrating the ten-year 

Anniversary of our Religious leader and friend, Rabbi Joel Mishkin. We will 

be honoring members Cheryl & Lee Cadel, and Roberta Karpel, for their out-

standing service for the Synagogue. Please support this major fundraiser by 

attending in person and putting an ad in our Journal. Reach out to           

businesses you support and solicit a tax-deductible ad from them. 

Shalom 

Phil Rabinowitz 



 

All Friday evening services 

begin at 6:00 PM via Zoom 

unless otherwise stated.  All 

Saturday morning Shabbat 

services are in the Sanctuary 

and begin at 9:30 AM. Sunday 

morning minyan begins at 
9:00 AM in the Sanctuary.   

Schedule of Services 

Ritually Speaking—Share A Simcha 

The Ritual Committee will honor members celebrating a birthday, anniversary or other simchas 
once a month at a Shabbat service. Mazel Tov to the following congregants who will be celebrating 
their simchas during the month of September. We will celebrate Simcha Shabbat on Saturday,  
September 14, 2024. 

 

Schedule of Services 
 

Friday Night Shabbat Services 

6:00 pm via Zoom 

September 6, 13, 20, 27 
 

Saturday Shabbat Services 

9:30 am in the Sanctuary 

September 7, 14, 21, 28 

 

Sunday Morning Service 

9:00 am in the Sanctuary 

September 1, 8, 15, 22, 29 

Birthdays 
 

Anniversaries 

Contact Rabbi Mishkin 

Roberta Karpel September 03 

Powell Saks September 07 

Marcia Trechak September 07 

Zelie Prussack September 30 

Mr. & Mrs. Stuart Rizick September 01 



 

Upcoming Events 

On-Going Synagogue Fund Raiser 

When dining in or ordering from Fred & Murray’s Kosher Delicatessen, 4345 US Route 9 North in       
Freehold, please tell the Staff that you are a member of Congregation Beth Ohr. They will log your        
purchase in a special book and donate a portion of your purchase to our Synagogue. Thank you. 

  

The deadline to submit items for the October newsletter is Thursday, September 26, 2024. Please 
email your articles to Meryl on or before that date.  

Newsletter Deadline 

Mazel Tov to Rabbi Joel Mishkin who was appointed to the JNF-USA Central 
New Jersey Monmouth Middlesex Committee.  

Wednesday, Sept. 4 Sisterhood Membership Meeting at 7:00 PM 

Saturday, Sept. 14 Simcha Shabbat 

Sunday, Sept. 15  High Holiday Ticket Sales at 10:00 AM 

Tuesday, Sept. 17  Cantor Zahava Fried on Zoom at 11:00 AM 

Wednesday, Sept. 18 Sisterhood Board Meeting at 7:00 PM 

Friday, Sept. 20  Guest Speaker Tariq Sharif on Zoom at 6:00 PM 

Sunday, Sept. 22  Guest Speaker Rabbi Stephanie Dickstein at 9:45 AM 

Thursday, Sept. 26 High Holiday Ticket Sales at 10:00 AM 

   Executive Board Meeting at 7:00 PM, followed by 

   Board Meeting at 7:30 PM 

Saturday, Sept. 28 Selichot Service at 8:00 PM at Temple Beth Ahm in Aberdeen 
 



 September  2024 Yahrzeits  

  

The actual date that the Yahrzeit is observed is to the right of the name. It is customary to light a memorial candle on the eve of this 

date and to give tzedakah in the memory of the Yahrzeit. One should recite the Mourner’s Kaddish at services the evening before as 

well as the day of the Yahrzeit. The name of your departed will be read at the Friday evening and Shabbat morning services the week 

before the Yahrzeit date which are represented by the dates in the columns which are in bold print. 

 

September 6/7  

Roberta Kagan 9/8 

Lenore Linder 9/8 

Pearl Weiss 9/8 

Sarah Bean 9/9 

Abraham Hilfman 9/9 

Donald Isaacs 9/9 

Sheila Katz 9/9 

Beckie Rabinowitz 9/9 

Herman Schneider 9/9 

Joel Brafman 9/10 

Helen Edwards 9/10 

Florence Fuchs 9/10 

Hannah Heisler 9/10 

Ruth Woodman 9/10 

Moshe Atzbi 9/11 

Hinde Krakowsky 9/11 

Mildred Rosenthal 9/11 

Julian Scheir 9/11 

Larry Wishnia 9/11 

Mary Zekser 9/11 

David Bernstein 9/12 

Regina Deutsch 9/12 

Blanche Linz 9/12 

Ernest Schottlander 9/12 

Jean Seltzer 9/12 

Toby Zeidel 9/12 

David Cohen 9/13 

Harold Hyman 9/13 

Minnie Pasco 9/13 

Trudy Vollweiler 9/13 

Kate Wengrow 9/13 

Sept 13/14  

Abraham Morganstein 9/14 

Anne Obsatz 9/14 

Harriet Rockaway 9/14 

Harry Schein 9/14 

Helen Fichtenbaum 9/15 

Marie Horwath 9/15 

Hyman Seidner 9/15 

Eleanor Silverman 9/15 

Shirley Baldacchino 9/16 

  

Sept 13/14 (cont.)  

George Goldberg 9/16 

Solomon Goldberg 9/16 

Sam Silver 9/16 

Sophie Zaret 9/16 

Ronnie Bernstein 9/17 

Nina Markiewicz 9/17 

Irving Revitz 9/17 

Eugene Bercovici 9/18 

Jerry Feldstein 9/18 

Joseph Mansfield 9/18 

Jacob Scherer 9/18 

Frank Simon 9/18 

Isaac Albert 9/19 

Harvey Smith 9/19 

Jack Stern 9/19 

Melvin Gravitz 9/20 

Louis Samuel 9/20 

September 20/21  

Morris Hodos 9/21 

Beatrice Kalb 9/21 

Eva Litwak 9/21 

Pearl Moster 9/21 

Rose Rosenberg 9/21 

Dorothy Cloney 9/22 

Blima Goldwaser 9/22 

Clara Mautner 9/22 

Rebecca Paley 9/22 

Milton Schwartz 9/22 

Heinrich Adler 9/23 

Louise Schlissel 9/23 

Pauline Simon 9/23 

Hannah Epstein 9/24 

Irving Kestenberg 9/24 

Edward Polon 9/24 

Abraham Rizick 9/24 

Morris Zimmerman 9/24 

Hannah Zwerdling 9/24 

Marcia Engber 9/25 

Marilyn Greenberg 9/25 

Issac Merein 9/25 

September 20/21
(cont.)  

Esther Strauss 9/25 

Dorothy Krebs 9/26 

Rose Blutman 9/27 

Mel Dlugash 9/27 

Abraham Ganis 9/27 

Estelle Krinsky 9/27 

Sadie Ladinsky 9/27 

Paula Nuzzo 9/27 

September 27/28  

David Pulchin 9/28 

Morris Simon 9/28 

Abraham Wengrow 9/28 

Frances Deutsch 9/29 

Bruce Cohen 10/1 

Felix Goldsmith 10/1 

Greg Rakovsky 10/1 

Phyllis Seidman 10/1 

Siegfried Altscher 10/2 

Esther Schiffer 10/2 

Sylvia Schneider 10/2 

Irene Schweidel        
Marshall 10/2 

Jerome Solomon 10/2 

Rita Cadel Karmiller 10/3 

Gertrude Gilbarg 10/3 

Mildred Levy 10/3 

Bertha Ruchelman 10/3 

Gregory Yakubovich 10/3 

Phyllis Leif 10/4 

Rubin Levenstein 10/4 

Betty Pekor 10/4 

Sam Springer 10/4 

Grigoriy Tsaliovich 10/4 

Samuel Winters 10/4 



 

We honor the memories of our loved ones whose Yahrzeits are observed during the month of 

August. We acknowledge the following for their contributions.  

Yahrzeit Donations 

  

Congregation Beth Ohr Memorial Funds 

    The following is a listing of the tax-deductible 

contributions to Memorial Funds, and other Funds 

to which tax deductible donations may be made. 

     

    When donating to these funds, please make your 

checks out to Congregation Beth Ohr and write 

the fund’s name in the memo portion of the check. 

David Benish Memorial Fund 

Ralph Karpel Memorial Fund 

Elaine Leibowitz Memorial Fund 

Herman & Frieda Lipp Memorial Fund 

Stanley M. Perlman Memorial Fund 

Stuart Polovsky Memorial Fund 

Heidi Rogol Memorial Fund 

Stanley M. Perlman Memorial Fund 

Lisa Mason in Memory of Melvin Belsky 

David Benish Memorial Fund 

Linda & Allan Benish in Memory of Edgar Sender 

Donated By In Loving  Memory Of 

Harriett Feld Pauline Feld & Bella Zarfes 

The Karpel Family Sylvia Karpel & Harold Karpel 

Prussack Family Victor Sass 

Nelson & Arlene Silver Lillian Silver & Benjamin Nathan Schenker 

Myles Schwartz Sally Schwartz 

Paula Yourman & Family Arnold Yourman 

Seymour Nussenbaum Samuel Nussenbaum 

Rita & Bernie Selden Sally Kestenberg 

Rita & Bernie Selden Meyer Salstein & Larry Kestenberg 

Elias Engber Marcia Engber 

Clifford Shulman Anne Obsatz 

Jeff & Rysie Perlman Mel Dlugash 

Beth Ohr Building Fund 

A special thank you to Lisa, Marc and Harrison Huguenin from the 

Harrison’s Smile Fund of the Princeton Area Community Foundation 



 

 

CONGRATULATIONS 
 
Our members Jenni Goldstein-Bermudez and Nico Bermudez proudly announce the birth of their 
daughter Rhea on August 6, 2024. 

 

MAZEL TOV 
 
Ryan Noah Mendlowitz on the occasion of his Bar Mitzvah on September 7, 2024 at Temple 
Emanu-El in Westfield, New Jersey.  Ryan is the son of Richard and Amy Mendlowitz and 
the grandson of Ronnie and Edward Mendlowitz. 

WE WELCOME THE FOLLOWING NEW MEMBER TO OUR BETH OHR FAMILY: 
 
Jay Schiffres 

IN MEMORIAM 
 
Ed Mendlowitz’s brother, Ira Mendlowitz, passed away on Friday August 23, 2024.  The funeral was 
Tuesday with just the immediate family.  There was no Shiva.  The Mendlowitz family thanks everyone 
for their kind wishes. 

 

THANK YOU MESSAGE 
 
Liz and Mike Aroyo want to thank the Congregation for all the Gold Cards and Mazel Tovs received on the 
birth of our grandson, Bolan, child of our son Lee Aroyo and his wife Hui Min Ren.  It means a lot to us. 
  
Special thank you to Paula Yourman for the lovely gold card certificate. 



 

  

For your convenience, we have included this YAHRZEIT MEMORIAL 

PLAQUE FORM. If you would like to order a plaque, please fill out and return 

this form with a check in the amount of $325 to the Synagogue office. If you have 

any questions about Hebrew names and/or dates, please call Meryl in the office at 

732-257-1523.  
 

 

 

 

 

(Print Name in Hebrew Here 

_____________________________________________________________________ 

 

(Print Name in English Here) 

______________________________________________________________________ 

 

(Date in English)     (Date in Hebrew)_________________ 

 

PLEDGE 
I hereby authorize you to supply and maintain permanently on your Memorial Tablet, a name 

plate in memory of 

 

NAME IN FULL ______________________________________________________ 

 
for which I agree to pay $325. It is mutually agreed that each year, on the Yahrzeit of the de-

parted, and on other appropriate occasions in accordance with Jewish custom a Memorial Pray-

er will also be said. 

 
Signed by  ____________________________________________________________ 

  

Date   ____________ 

Tree of Life  

to honor or memorialize a loved one 

Leaf - $118.00 

 

 

 

 

 

 







SEPTEMBER AND OCTOBER PROGRAMS 

Fall finds us so busy at Congregation Beth Ohr.  Join us as we learn, sing, and cel-

ebrate together. 

 
CANTOR ZAHAVA ZOOMS IN! 
Cantor Fried will zoom in to provide us with the 

opportunity to discuss a well-known High Holiday 

prayer and teach us its various tunes so we can join 

in on Rosh Hashanah. 

 Tuesday, September 17, at 11 a.m. 
Returning to focus in on Yom Kippur at her second 

High Holiday class, Cantor Fried will lead us in 

learning and song and a moment to remember the 

horror of one year ago! 

 Tuesday, October 8, at 11 a.m. 

 

 

SPECIAL EVENTS 

GUEST SPEAKER AT SHABBAT EVENING SERVICE 
Join us on zoom during Friday evening services and meet Tariq Sharif, a friend and neighbor, who will tell 

us a little about the Ahmadiyya Muslim community in Old Bridge.  

 Friday, September 20th at 6 p.m. on Zoom 

 

SPECIAL GUEST SPEAKER – RABBI STEPHANIE DICKSTEIN 
See the flyer on the next page. 

 Sunday, September 22 after morning services 9 a.m. 

 

COME SUPPORT ISRAEL! 
Beth Ohr joins our whole community in supporting Israel on the anniversary of those horrific events of 

last October 7th.  We will never forget October 7, 2023. 

The Heart of NJ Comes Together to Remember  

Together we will honor the victims and celebrate the resilience, courage, heroism, and strength of the Is-

raeli people. We will embrace the hope in the words of Isaiah: Nation shall not lift sword against nation, 

nor shall they know war. 

Very Special Guest from Israel  

Nova Festival massacre survivor and recent Oleh, Shye Klein, is a photojournalist who documented his es-
cape and will share his experience through storytelling, video, and  photographs.  

 

October 6, 2024 | 3:00 PM | Marlboro * $10.00 

*specific address will be given when you register. 

Register for tickets at: https://jewishheartnj.ticketspice.com/2024-october-7-

community-commemoration  

 

https://jewishheartnj.ticketspice.com/2024-october-7-community-commemoration
https://jewishheartnj.ticketspice.com/2024-october-7-community-commemoration






Shalom to All of Our Members, 

As the summer winds down, I hope everyone managed to stay cool and had a good summer. 
Upcoming dates to keep in mind: 
 
• General Membership Meeting on September 4th which will be a program with Bingo. 

• Paid-Up - Please Note change of date to October 30th from November 6th to allow for the event to oc-

cur before the clock falls back and thereby people will be able to drive during daylight hours. 

• Joint Program with Men’s Club on November 10th. 

 

Rosh Hashanah and Yom Kippur are not that far from now and wish everyone a Happy New Year 

and wishing that everyone is written into the book of life for the coming year. 

 

Scrip is now available at the temple office from Meryl during her work hours, please contact her 

ahead of time to expect you. Of course, as always it is also available from Monica Atzbi, Sharen 

Silverman or Marcia Trechak. 

 

Our Temple will be using updated High Holiday prayer books which are available to be plated for 

a donation of $36.00 in Honor Of or In Memory Of … Meryl Finkelstein is the contact for this 

and her information is included in this Newsletter. 

 

As always, we welcome input from our membership of any ideas that you would like to see from our 

Sisterhood. Please feel free to contact anyone of the Presidium which include Monica Atzbi, Cheryl Cadel, 

Barbara Schneider and Liz Aroyo. 

 

Shalom, Liz Aroyo, Presidium Member 



SISTERHOOD OF CONGREGATION BETH OHR 

 

ANNUAL DUES STATEMENT 

 

2024 – 2025 

 

    TEMPLE MEMBERS $36 

 

    NON-TEMPLE MEMBERS $45 

 
DONOR CREDIT OF $5 WILL BE AWARDED TO MEMBERS WHO PAY THEIR 

DUES ON OR BEFORE WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 6, 2024. 

 
MEMBERS WHO HAVE NOT REJOINED SISTERHOOD BY DECEMBER 31, 2024 

FORFEIT ALL PREVIOUSLY ACCUMULATED DONOR CREDIT. 

 

PLEASE SEND YOUR CHECK TO: 

 

ESTEE SPIEGEL 

9 NORTH STREET 

OLD BRIDGE, NJ 08857 

 
PLEASE INCLUDE YOUR CURRENT ADDRESS AND YOUR E-MAIL ADDRESS. 

PLEASE ALSO INCLUDE THE PHONE NUMBER WHERE YOU WOULD WANT TO 

BE REACHED. IF YOU HAVE A WINTER ADDRESS, PLEASE INCLUDE THAT AS 

WELL. 



 

SISTERHOOD ON-GOING FUND RAISERS 

SISTERHOOD SCRIP 

 
Sisterhood sells Shoprite, Stop ‘n’ Shop, and Acme Supermarket Gift Cards. This ongoing 
fundraiser helps support various activities of our Congregation. Sisterhood members re-
ceive donor credit equal to 5% of their scrip purchase.   
 
To purchase Scrip, please contact one of the following people:    

Monica Atzbi - 732-390-5890    
Sharen Silverman - 732-266-2389    
Marcia Trechak - 609-655-9507       
Synagogue Office—732-257-1523 (Meryl Lafazan) or email her at  
   congregtionbethohr@gmail.com with your order. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
            
 
 
                

GOLD CARDS  
 

Paula Yourman is Sisterhood’s Hallmark lady. She is always willing to send your personal cards through 
Sisterhood. Just email the information to Paula at bubbe513@gmail.com or call her at 609-409-0346.  
 
We have cards for speedy recovery, good wishes and remembrance. Each card is $1.50, which includes 
the stamp. Some of you believe that cards can only be sent to Temple members, but I will send cards to 
anyone.  
Also, when responding to messages that I send out, I would appreciate it very much if you would re-
spond to me and not to ALL. 

SISTERHOOD BRICKS 
 

Bricks are available for $6.00 each to commemorate a death, birth, in honor of, or good wishes. Call 
Ronnie Mendlowitz at 732-254-1135 or email her at emrmcats@aol.com. 

ADDITIONAL DONATIONS AND HIGH HOLIDAY MACHZORS 
 

Donations in memory of, or to honor someone, can be made to Sisterhood, Congregation Beth Ohr. 
Please send your donation to: Meryl Finkelstein, 234 Community Circle, Old Bridge, NJ 08857.   
 
If you would like to donate a High Holiday Prayer Book (Machzor) in memory of, or to honor some-
one, send a check for $36.00 per Book, made out to Sisterhood, Congregation Beth Ohr and mail it 
to Meryl at the address in the previous paragraph. If you have any questions, please email Meryl 
at merylrob@aol.com or call her at 732-679-8701.  
 

mailto:bubbe513@gmail.com
mailto:emrmcats@aol.com
mailto:merylrob@aol.com


Men’s Club Calendar 2024 

The Sunday Minyans are in the Synagogue building. Every Sunday we will have 

Bagels and a schmear, coffee and more. Join in with us in the Shul. Services 

start at 9:00 and end around 9:45 and then the bagels, and camaraderie. If any 

questions, email or call Ed at emcpa1@aol.com or 732 890-3344. 
  All programs will be in building, Some will also be on ZOOM  

where indicated.   

Coming attractions  Programs subject to change. 

Weekly: One Minute Dvar Torah emailed every Thursday. 

Men’s Club calendar 
Sep 8: Shofar blown and Shofar lessons at Minyan 

Sep 15: Shofar blown at Minyan 

Sep 22: Shofar blown at Minyan. Men’s Club change Torah and Ark covers and help set up 

for High Holidays. Start to set up Sukkah 

Sep 29: Shofar blown at Minyan. Complete Sukkah 

Oct 27: We will have a Minyan but no Breakfast. The Gala Celebration Event will start at 11:00 am. 

Nov 10: Sisterhood / Men’s Club Joint program sponsored by Stephen Edwards Memorial Fund 

Dec 1: Men’s Club Sydney Lustgarten Mensch Award  

Dec 29: Men’s Club New Year’s Pancake Breakfast 

Feb 9, 2025: Men’s Club Ed Mendlowitz 45th Annual Financial Program. FJMC World Wide Wrap 

Mar 16: Sisterhood / Men’s Club Joint program. Sponsored by Herman and Frieda Lipp Memorial Fund in memory of Barbara 

Lipp. 

Apr 6: Men’s Club Favorite Passover Memories Program  

Apr 10: Siyum for First Born 

May 29: Men’s Club BBQ and Election 

Jun 8: Men’s Club Installation 

Jun 29: Men’s Club Red White and Blue Pancake Breakfast 

 

Above Photos taken at last month’s Minyans. 



Photo descriptions 
 
Andy Mendlowitz at Yankee Stadium. 
 
Patti Lipp Zakow and Peter.  
 
Aroyo’s celebrating Lee’s birthday and one 
month old Bolin. 
 
At Phillies game: Ed, Ken Deitz, Alan 
Zeitlin and Andy. 
 
Ed with his award winning Inauguration 
Day cover exhibit at Great American Stamp 
Show in Hartford. 
 
At left: Paula Yourman’s Family weekend 
in Pittsburgh including nephews and niece 
from Columbus, Ohio.  Great time had by 
all. 

 

Men’s Club & Beth Ohr Photo Gallery 


